Boone County Health Board

July 13th, 2022, at 6:00pm

 Lamar Meeting Room, Boone County Office Building
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Welcome by Tricia Wright
Approval of Minutes 
Motion: A motion was made to approve the minutes for May18, 2022 meeting, Action: Approve, Moved by; Michael Reynolds, Seconded by; Paulette Berger.   
Motion passed unanimously.
Old Business  
New Business
Administrative Updates 
 Lisa Younts gave these reports 
· The Health Department presented our 2023 budget to the County Council today. We submitted a decrease in our current lines of -$26,944, which was approved. We also requested two additional Environmental Health employees that the council will decide on at the end of the budget workshops. I’ve provided the budget summary for you to review.
Approval of Budget
Motion: A motion was made to approve the Health Dept Budget for 2023, Action: Approve, Moved by; Anne Patterson, Seconded by; John Cowan.   

Motion passed unanimously.
· The county has completed an employee compensation project and will be looking to get all employees to at least the minimum amount of pay that was determined by this project. We have one full-time employee who is below this amount.
· We are continuing to work on creating a program to provide basic CPR and First Aid to the public. Our Health Educator, Claire Haughton is working on becoming an instructor. There have been multiple delays due to cancellations of instructor courses.
· With grant funds, we were able to purchase an Emergency Shelter through Zumro by Air Shelters USA. I’ve emailed you the links to the brochure and the videos of its deployment. This shelter has endless uses and will benefit the Health Department’s ability to react quickly and provide whatever service is needed throughout the county. We are planning an event to demonstrate the shelter for community partners once we receive it, possibly this Fall.
Nursing & Vital Record Updates
Lisa Younts gave these reports

· Over the last couple of months, our nurses have investigated 26 communicable disease reports, excluding COVID. 
· There are currently three Latent TB Infection cases we are following, and one initial investigation is near completion.
· The routine immunization clinic continues Tuesdays by appointment only. We’ve had a consistent flow in appointments over the last two months, we gave 88 routine vaccinations. The Indiana Department of Health (IDOH) sent out a reminder recall letter to all parents whose children are behind on routine vaccinations. We do expect an increase in appointments as the school year begins

· The Health Department has given 239 COVID-19 vaccines during May and June. The total number of COVID-19 vaccines given since January 12, 2021, is 30,797.
· The STD clinic did resume on June 2nd. The clinic operates on Thursdays from 9am-11am and 2pm-4pm on a walk-in basis. We continue to offer testing for HIV, Hep C, gonorrhea, and chlamydia. We also provide free pregnancy tests on a walk-in basis at those times.
· For May and June, our Vital Records program issued 180 birth certificates and 452 death certificates.
COVID-19 Updates

· According to CDC’s dashboard-COVID-19 by county, Boone County community level of COVID-19 is MEDIUM. Recommendations include:
· stay up to date with COVID-19 vaccines. 
· Get tested if you have symptoms. 
· Wear a mask if you have symptoms, a positive test, or exposure to someone with COVID-19. 
· Wear a mask on public transportation. 
· You may choose to wear a mask at any time as an additional precaution to protect yourself and others. 
· If you are at high risk for severe illness, consider wearing a mask indoors in public and taking additional precautions. 
· Positive Cases by month:
January
291

February
386

March

122

April

138

May

383

June

369

COVID-19 Vaccine Updates

· Our COVID-19 Vaccine clinic continues to operate at BCHD on Wednesdays 8:30am-12:00pm and 2pm-4pm. 
· COVID-19 vaccine is now available for those 6 months of age and older. I have provided you with the Interim COVID-19 Immunization Schedule for 6 months and Older. It provides all the different vaccines available and the schedule to follow.
COVID-19 Testing Updates

· I reported last meeting that our COVID-19 testing clinic will end on June 29th. However, we are being provided another grant opportunity to continue testing through the end of December. We have opted to continue COVID-19 testing. We will continue our testing clinic at the Health Department. We’ve tweaked our testing clinic hours to stay within normal business hours. The testing clinic operates on Wednesdays from 8:15am-12pm and 1:15pm-4pm by appointment only. Individuals are instructed to stay in their cars and call upon arrival and a staff member will test them in their car. 
· We continue to provide free at-home COVID-19 test kits to the public. They are available to pick up at the Health Department during regular business hours.
Monkeypox

· The CDC is tracking an outbreak of monkeypox that has spread across several countries that doesn’t normally report monkeypox, including the United States. People with monkeypox in the current outbreak generally report having close, sustained, physical contact with other people who have monkeypox. While many of those affected in the current global outbreaks are gay, bisexual, or other men who have sex with men, anyone who has been in close contact with someone who has monkeypox can get the illness.

· The Indiana Department of Health has reported 10 probable cases, with 3 being confirmed
· We have been in contact with our Epidemiologist at IDOH in preparation if Boone County were to receive notification of a case of Monkeypox
· The Health Department’s role would be to provide education and complete contact training and monitoring of the identified close contacts in coordination with the IDOH.
Community Outreach

· The Health Department will have a booth at the Boone County 4-H Fair this year. Our Fair Committee has worked hard over the last few months to ensure maximum community involvement, including a spinning wheel and incredible give aways. We will be there starting this Saturday, July 16th through Wednesday night, July 20th.
Environmental Updates
Abby Messenger gave these reports
Housing: May and June have been busy months getting all 62 pools inspected for their yearly permits. Our Summer Intern, Brooke, began working and has been a great addition to our division. She is helping with the inspection of our seasonal pools weekly, helping with the 4H Fair committee, and various other projects in the office. Since we have had warm weather our housing inspector has been busy with grass and bug complaints. Some of our Environmentalists were taught how to tick drag by our State Epidemiologist, Jeanette. It was an exciting day as we collected approximately 30 ticks in one hour. With the warm weather, we also saw an increase with animal bite reports. Lebanon added a new microblading artist.  
Foods: Permitted food trucks: Maukys, Fat Bottom, Donut, Queso’s, Serendipity and Pronto Taco
Opened restaurants: Ricky’s Pancake House, JC Concina, North High Brewing Co., Hendrickson Micro Market

Complaints: Taco Bell, Lebanon McDonald’s, Whitestown Denny’s, Harmony, El Meson, Titus, and Cracker Barrel

Claire and Kenzie presented at the Wabash Valley IEHA “Food 102” Day

We gave one SERV safe exam. 

 Our inspectors passed 7a pesticide exam.

Septic/Well: The new software program is still on its way and hopefully will be ready by the end of the month. Work completed was: 14 LOR’s, 29 Plot Plans reviewed, 19 Inspections, 22 Site Evaluations.
Pools / Intern: 109 pool inspections have been completed. Our Intern worked on different projects for the 4-H Fair. She met with IDOH Representative and participated in tick dragging in Boone Meadows.
Preparedness: We were able to purchase an Emergency Inflatable Shelter to use in the event of emergencies where we would need a shelter or a building. 
Misc. Business  
Motion to Adjourn

Motion: A motion was made to adjourn, Action: Adjourn, Moved by; John Cowan Seconded by; Anne Patterson. 
Motion passed unanimously.
The next regular Local Health Board Meeting is scheduled for Sept.21st, 2022, at 6:00pm in the Connie Lamar Room.

Tricia Wright    





      Herschell Servies, MD         Vice President – Health Board                  
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